Salem Lutheran Church 

Council Meeting Minutes of July 19, 2018
Council Mission Statement:  “We exist, with God’s help, to provide leadership for the Salem Lutheran Church congregation.”
The regular meeting of the Salem Lutheran Church Council was called to order at 6:00 p.m. on July 19, 2018 at Salem Lutheran Church by President Ken Stebbins.

Present:  Randy Holmvig, Mark Carlson, Meriellen Pisarek, Pastor Mike Briggs, Kris Schmidt, Terry Tichenor, Ken Stebbins, Di Hein, Sherri Godfrey.  Absent:  John Wojciak
Opening Prayer was led by Pastor Mike.
Congregational Input:  None
Additions to Agenda:  None
Approval of Minutes:

· Motion to approve Council minutes from June 14, 2018 was seconded.  Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report: 
· Item 7130 is running about $20.00 a month higher on the telecommunication.  Sandy will look into to determine why.
· Item 8170 continuing education for support staff is over because of the food certification that Kathi Sharp and Sherri Godfrey obtained for their work in the kitchen.  They are planning to take that training fee out of the kitchen fund.  They will need to take a refresher every 3 years.
· Item 8430 is over budget due to the number of pastoral visits that Pastor Mike has done.  Council expressed their thankfulness for these pastoral visits.
· Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was seconded.  Motion carried.
Pastor's Report:

· Our missionary, Linda Johnson Seyenkulo, preached and presided at communion on July 1st.  She also did a presentation on her work in Liberia on July 11th at the 40 Club in Aitkin, attended by over 50 people from many congregations. 
· Thanks to the liturgists and preachers who led worship in my absence.

· There were 4 funerals this month, two where I presided and two where Deacon Greg presided in my absence. 

· 3 youth and 2 adults attended the Synod Journey servant event in Galveston and the ELCA National Youth Gathering in Houston.  31,000 Lutheran youth and adults attended.  

· The Sandals for Honduras and Current for Curran fundraisers did very well.  The Honduras team took 200 pars of sandals to Kid’s Ark.  We sent over $1,300.00 to the synod Current for Curran campaign.  Pastor Johnson-Seyenkulo has been very involved with the Lutheran Hospital in Curran, Liberia and had many good things to say about their work.

· 6 people were received into membership at Salem on June 17th.  They are Rick and Carol Blomberg, Ron and Laura Martin and Jeff and Heidi Mitchell.  Welcome!

Staff Reports: 
   Greg Meyer - Deacon: 
· None, in Honduras
   Whitney Cragun - Children & Youth Faith Formation Coordinator:
· Creative Kids in the Park:  So far we have had an incredible turnout with Creative Kids!  On June 28th, Raye Cragun planned and kicked off the first evening at Music in the Park and she figured we had 15+ kids visit the booth and work on the craft project.  On July 12th over 30 kids made bird feeders with us!
· Summer Kids Club:  We will hopefully be able to do 4 sessions in August and will most likely keep it on Wednesdays to be on the same schedule as Lego Club will be in the fall.

· Confirmation/Youth:  Still working on the Boundary Waters Trip.
Committee Reports:
· Columbarium:

· Has been meeting informally.  They are rotating each week who takes care of the plants.
· Looking at replacing the benches and wood around the planters to maintenance free material.
· Outreach:

· Discussion was held regarding an offer made on the sale of the donated home.  Outreach plans to invest the proceeds into an initiative foundation and remaining funds possibly in a money market account.
· Obtaining bids to close off Building #2 at SalemWest for more weather proof storage.

· The expansion plans at the Mustard Seed will need to be scaled back because engineers determined we do need frost footings.  
· Big sale at SalemWest on Friday and Saturday, July 20th and 21st.

· Mustard Seed will be doing a rummage sale during Summerfest.

· Faith Formation:
· Ministry experiments discussed:

· Kid’s Club: similar to Lego’s over the summer, but not meeting as often.  Fishing and geocaching were some of the suggestions; and
· Having an inter-generational event, that would involve more of the congregation.
Unfinished Business:
· Summerfest:  August 10-11th.  Council Ice Cream Sundae Booth, please sign up.
· Meeting with Renae Shields:  Renae will be coming August 22nd meeting with Social Outreach and August 23rd at 5:30 p.m. will be meeting with Council.

· Salem Lutheran Employee Compensation Working Group:  Meeting on July 23rd at 7:00 p.m.

· Development of procedures for supervising a registered sex offender within the congregation:  After ample discussion, Council approved adding to the Safety Policy the Sex Offender Procedures as required by Grinnell Insurance Company.
· Capital Appeal:  Meeting on July 23rd at 5:45 p.m.  Peggy Blistain will be a new member on the Capital Appeal team.
New Business:
· Habitat for Humanity property variance:  Deerwood Planning and Zoning approved the variance.  
· Pastor Mike discussed that he received Greg Meyer’s resignation.  His last day will be August 12th. Greg is taking a position in Alaska.
· Discussion held regarding comp time vs. flex time. 

· Fall Worship Schedule:  Short discussion regarding the fall worship schedule.  It was determined Praise and Worship Committee should be consulted.
· A baby grand piano was donated to the church and is in the fellowship hall.

· Funeral Meals:  Sherri Godfrey presented a list of Salem Lutheran Church Funeral Meals.  Discussion was held regarding the funeral meal process.

Suggestions, Observations, and Solutions:  One received.
Announcements:

· Barbary Coast Dixieland Band Concert and Sunday Worship Service – July 28th and 29th
· Lakes Area Music Festival Prelude Concert – July 22, 2018

· Summerfest – August 10-11th, 2018.
Adjournment:
· Motion to adjourn was seconded.  Motion carried.

· The next regular meeting will be held on August 16, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at Salem Lutheran Church.

· Closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

Respectfully submitted by Meriellen Pisarek, Secretary
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